

HAYES MEADOW PRIMARY SCHOOL

Spode Avenue, Handsacre, Rugeley, Staffs WS15 4EU

'Be the Best We Can Be'

Newsletter

10th December 2020

Movie Night

Wednesday 16th December is 'movie night 'at Hayes Meadow and we will be showing the children a very special Christmas show in school. Please sign and return the slip at the bottom of this letter to give permission for your child to stay for an extra hour in school for movie night. If your child is in Nursery and you would like them to come back to school for movie night or would like them to stay all day please let us know on the slip below.

The finish times for the children in each year group are below:

Nursery -3.50pm (collected from the main gate) Year 3-4.15pm Reception -4pm Year 4-4.20pm Year 1-4.05pm Year 2-4.10pm Year 6-4.30pm

We apologise if you have siblings to collect as well however due to COVID restrictions we are still going to have to have a staggered end to the day. Older siblings will not be able to leave any earlier as their film will not have finished.

Christmas Parties

EYFS, Years 1/2, Years 3/4 – Wednesday 16th December and Years 5/6 Thursday 17th December

Children can come to school dressed in their party clothes however please ensure they are wearing sensible footwear with closed toes and no heels as they will still be going outside to play and running around. There is no need to send any food into school for the party, we will provide everything for the children.



Christmas Jumper Day

On Friday 18th December we will be holding Christmas Jumper Day. We would ask the children to donate £2 to wear their Christmas jumper to school.

Movie Night	Permission -	Nursery

4	
Child's name Class	
I give permission for my child to attend 'Movie Night' on Wednesday 1	.6 th December
I would like my child to stay at Nursery all day and will pay £3.50 for th	e afternoon session
My child will be returning to school at the school office at 2.50pm	
Signed	

Flu Immunisations

There has been a date arranged for the 16th December by the school nurse team to arrange 'catch up' flu immunisations for the Year 1 pupils who were isolating previously.

Positive Coronavirus Cases over Christmas

There has been some information on the news this week about schools closing on Thursday 17th December to support school leaders with the track and trace work in schools. Hayes Meadow will not be closing until Frday 18th December at the usual times.

If you need to inform school about a positive pupil case after finishing for the Christmas break, please email covid@hayesmeadow.staffs.sch.uk . This email address will be monitored regularly over the Christmas period for queries or letting us know if a pupil has tested positive. Many thanks